
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 12TH, 2019 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, December 12th, 2019.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30pm and read Dennis Gilhooly’s obituary, calling him an extraordinary person and one of the best of our Town, and then asked for a moment of silence in his memory.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – absent




Paul Coughlin – present
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Mike Shaffer, 21 Decker Road – thanked those Board members that were leaving and thanked them for a smooth transition.

Charles Hanlon, 422 Hobbs Lane – as Tax Collector, thanked the Board for their cooperation and support, as well as their trust in him.

LIAISON REPORTS: 

Councilman Coughlin had nothing to report.





Councilwoman Eurich introduced Greg Williams from the CAC, who said that they were continuing their study of the planned solar project and would finish their report soon.  Mrs. Eurich added that there was a possibility of the project encroaching on the box turtles’ habitats near the Wappingers Creek tributary.

Councilwoman Mary Weinberger reported that the Rec. Commission would be having a Holiday Sing-A-Long on Friday, Dec. 13th at 6pm in the gym.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Mr. Norton reported that he is preparing to “pass the baton” but there is a lot of work as supervisor, many days and 8 hours per day.  All of the materials will be taken care of for the new Board coming in.  He also recommended that the new Town Board look at the draft Master Plan’s idea of extending the business district and get new overlays of the Town, originally quoted for $10,000 to $15,000, but said that the County can do it for $1200.  He also mentioned that new zoning regulations need to be done.  And an announcement: the Transfer Station will be closed on Wed., Dec. 25th for Christmas and Wed., Jan. 1st for New Year’s Day.
MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton to accept the agenda.  Mary Weinberger asked that the following matters be added: transition for the new administration and an update on the union contract.  The supervisor replied that the union had turned down the contract, so the next Town Board will have to work on this matter.  The motion was seconded by Linda Eurich with a roll call vote:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. 2020 HOLIDAYS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept the Holiday schedule as presented.  Roll call vote:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.  (Copies will be distributed.)
2 and 3. 2020 TOWN BOARD MEETING DATES: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to set the 2020 Re-Organizational Meeting for Thursday, Jan. 2nd and then let the new Town Board accept the their own meeting dates.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.


A motion was also made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept the 2020 Salary Schedule.  Roll call vote:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.

4. TRANSITION: Councilwoman Weinberger asked about the transition, and asked the supervisor if he was setting a date for the supervisor-elect to come in and see how payroll is done, etc.  Mr. Norton said, no, that when he took office, files were emptied, computer 
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information was deleted.  He is not going to teach someone to do it all but is already working to get signatures changed over.  Mrs. Weinberger also stated that that Mr. Norton had been contacted by the supervisor-elect and he had said that she had been harassing him.  Mr. Norton stated that he was only going to do what the law required him to do.  Further discussion followed with Councilwoman Weinberger giving the Clerk a copy of emails that had been sent between Mr. Norton and Wendy Burton.  

· Added on by Board motion 12/23/19:Mr. Norton wanted it added that he had asked Mrs. Weinberger why she couldn’t do the transition, she’d been on the Board for 6 years. Also added that he got the feeling that he was being set up as a mechanism for failures, even though he didn’t envision any.  
5. ABSTRACT #12 OF 2019: The December 2019 Abstract of Claims were approved to be paid on a motion made Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, as follows:  General Fund, check #s 4089-4095 (4096-4099 voided) and 5000-5046 in the amount of $140,433.03; Planning Escrow, check #s 0929-0930 in the amount of $2,225.40; Transfer Station, check #s 3085-3088 in the amount of $5,209.84; Highway Fund, check #s 3442-4359 in the amount of $20,403.39; and Stanfordville Bangall Light, check #3021 in the amount of $821.73.  Grand total of Abstract #12: $169,093.39.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
6. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the December 9th Special Meeting / Public Hearing / Workshop were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.


Councilwoman Eurich mentioned that the Fire Company was always looking for new EMTs and fire volunteers, and that when one joins they really become like family, such as the big dinner they are putting on for Dennis Gilhooly’s family and friends, and we thank them for all that they do.
With no other business, Joseph Norton made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:55pm, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

_________________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

